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REPORT BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS ON THE EVALUATION OF PROGRAMS FOR 
VARIABLE REMUNERATION AND THE APPLICATION OF THE ANNUAL SHAREHOLD-
ERS’ MEETINGS GUIDELINES FOR REMUNERATION TO SENIOR EXECUTIVES 

1. Background 

1.1 The board of directors of Saniona AB (publ) has established a Remuneration Com-

mittee, which is comprised of Claus Braestrup (chairman) and Leif Andersson. 

1.2 The Remuneration Committee’s role is primarily to prepare matters regarding remu-

neration and other terms of employment for the managing director and senior execu-

tives. The Remuneration Committee shall also monitor and evaluate ongoing and 

completed programs during the year for variable remuneration to the company’s 

management and to monitor and evaluate the implementation of the guidelines for 

remuneration to senior executives which the annual shareholders’ meeting has 

adopted. In accordance with the current guidelines for remuneration to the managing 

director and senior executives adopted on the annual shareholders’ meeting on 10 

May 2016, the company does not offer any variable remuneration to the managing 

director or senior executives. Thus, no variable remuneration has been paid during 

2016. 

1.3 The Remuneration Committee has since its establishment on the annual sharehold-

ers’ meeting on 10 May 2016 held one formal meeting and has had regular contacts 

when necessary. 

2. Report 

2.1 In accordance with 10.3 of the Swedish Corporate Governance Code, the board of 

directors hereby gives the following report on the results of the evaluation performed 

by the Remuneration Committee. The report covers the period after 10 May 2016 

when the annual shareholders’ meeting adopted the current guidelines for remunera-

tion to the managing director and senior executives. The Remuneration Committee 

has evaluated the guidelines from the previous annual shareholders’ meeting and 

their application as well as the present remuneration structures and remuneration 

levels for the managing director and senior executives. The Remuneration Commit-

tee has found that the guidelines have enabled the company to attract and retain 

competent management persons. The guidelines have furthermore contributed to 

keep the remuneration for the managing director and senior executives well-

balanced. The guidelines have been applied properly and without any deviations, and 

the Remuneration Committee is of the opinion that the guidelines effectively have 

fulfilled their purpose and that the current remuneration structures and remuneration 
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levels for the managing director and senior executives are reasonable and well-

functioning. The Remuneration Committee has therefore recommended the board of 

directors to propose for the annual shareholders’ meeting of 2017 to adopt substan-

tially unchanged remuneration guidelines. 

____________________ 

Malmö in April 2017 

The Board of Directors of Saniona AB (publ) through the Remuneration Committee 


